MARION ART COUNCIL MINUTES
December 10, 2019		5:30 p.m.
Lowe Park Art and Environment Center

ROLL CALL:   	Fuf Renfer, Jane Strnad Nelson, Leslie Montgomery Fox, Pat Schmidt, Jay Moore and Angie Pierce

ABSENT:	Brenda Kowalsky

STAFF:	Tracey Bellach

Guests:	None

Call to Order
The meeting of the Marion Art Council was called to order by Fuf at 5:31 p.m.

Minutes
Moved by Angie and seconded by Jane to approve with corrections.  

Sculpture Committee
The Echo Project Art Sculpture sponsored a retired Collins Group and the Rotary Club will be located in a different area due to its proximity of the Friends of the Park Sundial Sculpture.  Jay reported that Eric Miles. Head of the Echo project said fundraising is going well and more fundraising is expected...

Our Town Grant
No updates

Exhibits
The remaining 2019/20 exhibit schedule is as follows:
November 2 to February 1- Karen Sands, pottery and paintings
          	February 1 to February 29 - Mt. Mercy University & Kirkwood Community College
            March 7 to May 2 - Cara Briggs Farmers and Ben High
            May 2 to June 27 - Silje Lynne
            April in the Hall Gallery – Iowa Pastel Society
            June 27 to August 29 - Stan Weiderspan
            March/April 2021 – Cecil Houel

Fuf talked about possibilitiesfor other artists to display after the July/August 2020 display. She will keep the Council updated.
Reception for Cecil Houel will be held on the same day the exhibit is installed in March 2021.
	
The November school exhibit (Echo Hill Elementary) was well attended with about 80 guests.
The December/January school exhibit will be Marion High School.  A reception will be held on Thursday, December 12, 2019. Fuf and Leslie to attend.
Jane suggested that we have signs made to remind visitors not to touch the exhibits.
The Art Council and Parks staff will not be involved in the purchase of artwork from the exhibit including marking with red dots.  Interested parties are to contact the artist directly and it would be up to the artist to keep track of what is sold and what is still available.  It was suggested that something me made up stating such.
Pat Schmidt had recommended looking into purchasing a case or cloth sleeves for the storage of our permanent art collection while not in use. Fuf and Jane will check into this.


Coffee House Night
78 attended the December Coffee House Night. Great feedback and the cookies from Kathy’s Pies sold well.
		
The remaining Coffee House Performers are:

	

	          February 7, 2020        Irish Jam (trio or quartet band led by Carlis Faurot)

	March 6, 2020            Tara McGovern and Keith Reins along with Champagne Academy of Irish Dance)

	April 3, 2020               Kelly Montijo Fink 

Fuf to make posters for upcoming Coffee House Nights.
Fuf and Jane will get what is needed for supplies.



Picnic on the Prairie
June performance by Diplomats of Solid Sound. 
August performers cannot be offered a contract formerly until March of 2020 however Angie will let the music group know we are would like them to perform but cannot offer them a contract until March.

Budget Review 
Fuf will talk to Deb from DKW studios to see if she would be interested in instructing the August Plein Air Workshop. 
Fuf to get punch for reception.
Tracey to check into the cost of a table cart which can be stored in the art room.  Fuf and Angie to discuss where funding is coming from with Karlene.
Pat requested that the display pillars in the gallery be repaired.  Tracey will talk to Ed about this.

Old Business
The volunteer journal will be kept in the art room and is to be updated monthly.  Anyone who volunteers are to record hours in this book, including associate members.
There were no updates regarding rental contracts wording over gallery concerns.
The Council decided to continue to meet on a monthly basis.  
Cindy Fountain will be sending a letter to the City in regards to the opening on the Arts Council. The position will be open on January 1, 2020.
Art Council members will be cleaning up the Council room. A date to clean will be set at the February meeting.  
The column in the visitors registration book requesting emails for visitors to the gallery will be removed as information regarding Art Council events are included in the Marion Messenger which goes out to all Marion citizens and is available on the City of Marion website and Facebook.
Tracey will check on getting the information board on North 10th Street updated sooner for upcoming events.

New Business
The council will continue creatively thinking about the possibility of combining some summer events into one larger event.  
The grant money needs to be used up by the end of June 2020.

Adjournment
The meeting adjourned at 6:26 p.m.
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Next meeting – Tuesday, February 11, 2020 at 5:30 p.m.
Lowe Park Art and Environment Center
